A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, JULY 11, 2017 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:00 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter


Michael Collins



Jon Duane


Tamara Durante



Jill Caffrey
Absent:





Also Present:      Kathy DeMarsh, E.D., Secretary to the Board
Bills and Communications
Organization of the Board of Commissioners
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for June, 2017 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the June 13, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

June, 2017

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports-Cost Comparatives for May, 2017 

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Director’s Report of July 11, 2017



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
The Board tabled the discussion on the Agreement with Blue Wave Solar Electricity for further review.
Old Business

Water/Sewer Bills Update-Chairman Coulter requested copies of Scituate Housing Authority water bills to bring to the Board of Selectman for review. 
Lawson Green Apartments Development Update- 

Chairman Coulter advised Board members that Joe Armstrong completed the HUD application for disposition of the land behind Central Park. 
Central Park ACOP revision-Board member, Tamara Durante continues to work on the formatting of the revised edition of the Central Park Admissions and Continued Occupancy Policy.

New Business
Board members were asked to review/discuss and approve the Procurement Policy as revised to reflect the latest updated requirements from the DHCD and the Inspector General’s (IG) public procurement procedures.
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously


Voted:

To acknowledge receipt and approve the revised Procurement Policy




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

Board members discussed the opportunity of using maximum set-point thermostats in each of the HA units. Funding for the new thermostats would be provided by the DHCD.

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously


Voted:

To approve the use of maximum set-point thermostats in each HA unit.




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 6:50PM




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
(Seal)







Kathy J. DeMarsh








Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

